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January 21, 2016 

Federal Minister Starts to Frame Infrastructure Investments 

Minister Sohi, at today’s Toronto Region Board of Trade luncheon, broadly described the federal government’s approach that will 
marry economic growth and infrastructure work in both the short term and longer term. He reiterated the government’s overall 
infrastructure commitment of $60 billion (through $20b in each of social infrastructure, green infrastructure and transit funds) as well 
as $10b over the next two years.  

The Minister said there will be two approaches. The first is getting the $10b working for the economy now. He has dismissed the 
previous top heavy method and will speed up project approvals, noting that he trusts municipal governments to set priorities. At the 
same time, he wants "shovel ready and shovel worthy" projects. As such, he spoke to the importance of investing in maintenance 
deferral to extend the lifecycle of assets, using examples such as water and waste water, housing, upgrading bus fleets. The second 
approach is work on the longer term that sees a plan that is rooted in predictable, dedicated and transparent funding.  

In addition to framing the infrastructure investment approach of both the short term and longer term, Minister Sohi was very forthright 
that he wants to work together. This was AMO’s message to both Prime Minister Trudeau and Minister Sohi, as well as to the Premier 
and her Ministers. The Minister’s speech today opens the door further for more discussions on how the federal government’s approach 
and its perspective on collaboration will work in Ontario. The Minister’s full speech is available at: 

http://news.gc.ca/web/article-en.do?mthd=advSrch&crtr.page=1&nid=1028939 

AMO Contact: Monika Turner, Director of Policy, E-mail: mturner@amo.on.ca, 416.971.9856 ext. 318. 

  

PLEASE NOTE: AMO Breaking News will be broadcast to the member municipality’s council, administrator, and clerk. Recipients of 
the AMO broadcasts are free to redistribute the AMO broadcasts to other municipal staff as required. We have decided to not add 
other staff to these broadcast lists in order to ensure accuracy and efficiency in the management of our various broadcast lists.  

DISCLAIMER: Any documents attached are final versions. AMO assumes no responsibility for any discrepancies that may have been 
transmitted with this electronic version. The printed versions of the documents stand as the official record.  

OPT‐OUT: If you wish to opt‐out of these email communications from AMO please click here.  

 

  

Please be careful clicking on links. If you are suspicious do not click... Contact IT support.  
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